
   

 

 

Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 
Air Protection Branch 
4244 International Parkway 
Suite 120 
Atlanta, Georgia 30354 
404-363-7000 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Courtney Adcock 

Oglethorpe Power Corporation 

2100 East Exchange Place 

Tucker, Georgia 30084 

 

RE: Part 70 Significant Modification  

Application No. TV-767450 dated September 7, 2023 

Talbot Energy Facility, AIRS No. 263-00013 

 

Dear Ms. Adcock: 

 

Enclosed is the FINAL Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) Permit No. 4911-263-0013-

V-07-1 for Talbot Energy Facility located at 9125 Cartledge Road (Talbot County) for the 

modification of turbines T1 through T4 to add the capability to burn fuel oil and add water injection 

and the construction of two fuel oil storage tanks and one emergency fire pump engine.  The 

Georgia Environmental Protection Division – Air Protection Branch has completed its review of 

this application. 

 

The PSD Preliminary Determination that the proposed change at said facility should be approved 

was issued on February 12, 2024.  The public notice concerning the application and preliminary 

determination appeared in the Talbotton New Era (legal organ for Talbot County) on February 22, 

2024. The 30-day public comment period expired on March 25, 2024.  No comments were received 

from the facility.  Comments were received from U.S. EPA.  No negative comments were received 

from the general public. 

 

It is the Final Determination that the change at Talbot Energy Facility should be approved.  

Enclosed is Air Quality Permit Amendment No. 4911-263-0013-V-07-1 and a copy of the Final 

Determination.  This Permit Amendment is for the modifications listed in Application No. 767450.  

It is not transferable nor is it valid if the originally approved process or facility is changed or 

modified.  A new application for an Air Quality Permit must be submitted for future modification 

or new construction, which may affect potential emissions from your facility. 

 

The following types of correspondence should be sent to the Division personnel indicated: 

 

• Testing notices and test results:  Dan McCain – Unit Coordinator, Stationary Source 

Compliance Program 

• All other required notifications and reports:  Sean Taylor – Program Manager, Stationary 

Source Compliance Program.  
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Courtney Adcock 

Oglethorpe Power Corporation  
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You may contact me at 470-604-9525 or via e-mail at bradley.belflower@dnr.ga.gov regarding 

questions about the permit conditions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bradley Belflower 

Environmental Engineer 

Stationary Source Permitting Program 

 

Enclosures 

 

c: Nick Irwin 


